
 

 

Cowbridge Comprehensive School  

Ysgol Gyfun Y Bont Faen  

Parentmail Bulletin  

Diary Dates  
JUNE 

8 -16  Year 9 French Exchange ï Nantes 

15  Year 10 GCSE Biology Exam  

16  Art Exhibition - 6pm 

17  Year 10 GCSE Chemistry Exam 

10/06/16  

Dear Parent/Guardian  

 

We would like to remind all parents that personal possessions e.g.  mobile 
phones are brought to school at pupils' own risk.   Any damage to personal  
expensive equipment cannot be the responsibility of the school. In the event of 
any such damage, school is not in a position to seek financial compensation from 

other parents.   

Thank you for your co-operation.  

Miss H Evans 

Assistant Headteacher 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian  

We would appreciate your help with ensuring that all students leave home early 
enough to be on site by 8.30am for their morning examinations, and can be at 
their venue 20 minutes before the afternoon start time. This helps them to  
enter the examination in a calm and controlled manner, and to listen to the 

compulsory notices that we are obliged to make.  

If you know your son or daughter is not going to attend an exam for any reason 
please speak to Reception at 8am on the morning of the examination. This is 
particularly important if your child has been contacted about a clash on their 

timetable.  

Thank you 

The Examinations team 



 

 



 

 

The Annual Cowbridge Comprehensive School Sports Presentation Evening has 
been organised for Wednesday, September 14th 2016 at 6:30pm.  Any athletes or 
sportsmen and women who have represented their county and/or country, please 
keep this date and time free in your diaries.   Members of any successful school 

sports teams will also be invited and awarded at the ceremony.  



 

 



 

 

Canoe Polo: Ben and Danny Muller 

Last weekend (4/5 June), two Cowbridge Compre-
hensive School pupils, Ben and Danny Muller, both 
competed in a Welsh Under 18s team event at  
Liverpool International Canoe Polo  
Tournament.  They did very well, winning the Youth 
competition and coming second (runners up) in the 
Class 3 Tournament.  Attached is a picture of Danny 
playing, proudly wearing his Cymru Bouyancy Aid.   

Ben and Danny's club team (Bridgend C) also came 

second in the South West Division 3 Canoe Polo 

League last year, gaining promotion to Southwest 

Division 2 for next season! They are both members of the GB Canoe Polo Development squad, 

and Ben will be playing for GB  

Development Squad in the Welsh Open Canoe Polo Tournament in August. 

Golf: Oliver Brown  

Congratulations to Oliver Brown, a Year 13 student at Cowbridge Comprehensive School.   He 

has just been selected as a Welsh International to play in the  

European Boys Golf Tournament in Austria in July. The Golf Union of Wales take the top six 

under 18s in Wales.   

Well done Oliver!  

Surfing: Cieran and Ffion Hughes 
 
The Welsh National Surfing Championships were held at the end of April in Pembroke.  
 
Cieran (a Year 11 pupil at Cowbridge Comprehensive School) had a great weekend and got 
some terrific results. Cieran got fourth in the Under 18 Boys and also fourth in the Men's Open 
Division. Cieran made history as the youngest ever surfer to make the Open Final, a fantastic 
achievement!  (A link to a report of the contest can be found at http://www.wsf.wales/project/
welsh-nationals-2016/).  Cieran has again been selected for the Team GB 2016 Under 18 Boys 
Squad; there are 15 boys selected in his category and Cieran is one of only three selected 
from Wales. Selection was based on his results and performance in 2015. 
 

Ffion (a Year 9 pupil at Cowbridge Comprehensive School) had a great weekend at the  

competition too, with some fantastic results. She won the Under 18 Girls category, came  

second in the Under 14 Cadets category (boys and girls combined) and also came third in the 

Womens Division: a great effort! (A link to a report of the contest can be found at http://

www.wsf.wales/project/welsh-nationals-2016/.)  Ffion has also been selected for the Team GB 

2016 Under 16 Girls Squad; out of the nine girls selected for her category she is the only 

Welsh girl! Selection was based on her results and performance in 2015. 

http://www.wsf.wales/project/welsh-nationals-2016/
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Please find below a copy of the internal assessment calendar for the Year 10 examinations 

2016. These assessments will take place from Thursday 7 July to Tuesday 12 July. Note this is 

a change from the original calendared dates . These examinations are important to students 

for a number of reasons. They provide a formal examination experience for students and  

enable teachers to monitor and evaluate their progress. They will also help identify any 

strengths and weaknesses in those subjects where an external GCSE examination has not been 

taken this year. Please note that where students have already had an external examination 

(Welsh, E&P, Science, Sociology and ICT), there will not be a further internal examination.  

Students will be expected to attend school as normal all week as there is no study leave. If 

they do not have an examination then they must attend lessons as usual. If they attend  

Military Prep then these examinations take priority and we will inform the College.  

Please note the start time for each examination as well as the venue. Please see the subject 

teacher if extra information is required about a particular examination. If students have any 

clashes see either Mr Ling or Mr Lewis. Finally, it is important to prepare thoroughly for these  

examinations as they are used to form an overall impression of how students have performed 

over the year and how they may perform in the future. They may also be used to determine 

the tier of entry at GCSE. May we also remind students about the importance of good  

behaviour and correct examination conduct over the course of these assessments.  

The results of the internal examinations will be confirmed in the form of equivalent GCSE 

grades on 9 September via an interim report, and will act as a focus for Year 11.  

Mr Ling/Mr Lewis 

Thursday 7 July  Friday 8 July  Monday 11 July  Tuesday 12 July  
Points to note  

English 
08:45ð10:45 
Sports Hall  
  

Mathematics 
(Non - Calculator)  
08:45-10:30 
Sports Hall  

Music Theory 
08:45ð10:45 
Main Hall  
  

Mathematics 
(Calculator)  
08:45-10:30 
Sports Hall  

There will be 
no study leave  
during these 
exams 

Break  

Business Studies 
11:15-13:15 
Sports Hall  
  

Child Development 
11:15-13:15 
  
Graphics, Food, Re-
sistant Materials, Tex-
tiles  
11:15-13:15 
  
Geology 
11:15-12:15 
  
Sports Hall  

Drama 
11:15-13:15 
Main Hall  
  

Art  
11:15-13:15 
Art Block  
  
Clash Subjects 
Sports Hall  

Most sessions 
will take place 
in the Sports 
Hall. Sessions 
on Monday will 
take place in 
the Main Hall.  

Lunch  

History 
13:45-15:00 
Sports Hall  

Geography 
14:00-15:00 
Sports Hall  

PE video 
13:45-15:00 
Main Hall  

French/German 
14:00-15:00 
Sports Hall  

Please pay  
attention to 
the start time 
of all exams.  



 

 

PCLO day 2016 

29th June 2016 

 

Calling all year 7 instrumentalists who would like to be involved in helping our 
incoming primary school pupils with their musical progress, performance and 

mini concert on the above date.   

 

Please contact Mrs J Williams for a Registration Form  

Year 10 Mathematics - Numeracy  

 

All pupils currently in year 10 will be sitting the Mathematics -Numeracy GCSE 
in November 2016. We will be using the results from the internal exams in July 
in order to decide upon the most appropriate tier of entry for your child. With 
this in mind we would like to ensure that all pupils are fully prepared for their 
internal exams and have provided revision material via email for pupils to  

complete during half term.   



 

 

Saturday revision sessions;  

These sessions will run from 9.00 - 12.15 and will offer structured revision to stu-

dents about to sit their GCSE examination in the following subjects.  

Welsh oral preparation Year 11  

Saturday 16 th  April - COMPLETED 

Ethics and Philosophy Year 11  

Saturday 28th May and June 4th - COMPLETED 

French Year 11  

Saturday 14 th  May - COMPLETED 

Design Technology  (RM/Food Technology/Graphics/Textiles)  

Saturday 21 st  May - COMPLETED 

Child Development  

Saturday 11 th  June 

History Year 11  

Saturday 4 th , 11th  and 16th  June 

Physics Year 11  

Saturday 7 th  and 21st  May  - COMPLETED 

Maths  ð The school are currently working on plans to provide intensive revision sessions in 

Maths in the days running up the Maths examinations.  

All pupils not in a formal examination will have the opportunity for an intensive revision 

session. 

German Year 11  

Saturday 4 th  June - COMPLETED 



 

 



 

 



 

 


